
 

Dear Prayer Partners,  June 2014 
 
"Looking unto Jesus the author and finisher of our faith; who for the joy that was set before him endured the cross, 

despising the shame, and is set down at the right hand of the throne of God." Hebrews 12:2 
 
Thank you so much for your prayers over the past month! It has been a very interesting month. Many things had 
been planned, but God saw fit to change some of our plans.  
 
Our first Bible club went over well and we had 11 boys present. We were hoping to have more, but some did not 
come that had originally said they would. We are excited about this opportunity to reach a few new families and 
work with young boys. We plan to continue the club on the last Saturday of each month. 
 
Many of you have let us know that you were praying about the literature distribution at the World Cup. We have 
helped with a website and a few other things for this endeavor and have been looking forward to participating for 
several years now. However, the Lord had other plans. The World Cup is in full swing, and literature distribution is 
taking place all over the country, yet due to sickness we are were not able to travel to any of the events. However, 
we will be able to get some of the booklets to distribute here in our town throughout the remainder of the 
tournament. We are also awaiting a shipment of Bible story CDs to distribute to families all over the state. Please 
keep praying for the Lord to use these resources in the lives of those who receive them. 
 
Almost four weeks ago, Amanda came down with Pertussis which is commonly known as "Whooping Cough." She 
has not slept an entire night this past month. Because of this, we cancelled our travel plans and have been taking 
things easy for a while. Please pray that she will get better soon! We have seen signs of improvement over the last 
few days, but she is still having severe coughing spells. She continues to press on even in all of this. In order to 
prepare for a furlough next year, she just started a new year of schooling with the boys. If being my wife, a mom, 
teacher, maid, cook, etc... were not enough, she has also been helping me with the Bible club, doing some work on 
our website projects, and teaching Sunday School when any children attend. So, as I said, PLEASE PRAY FOR 
AMANDA! 
 
Each week here in northwest Brazil brings new challenges. We could probably write a book of all the interesting 
things we have run into. Tarantulas, lizards, rats, bats, mosquitoes, parasites, ticks, rashes, bumps, boils, strange 
diseases, poor healthcare and hospital conditions, as well as the cultural differences make life exciting.  
 
Continue to pray for the Kokenzies and the work here while they are on furlough. Due to the World Cup and other 
circumstances, our Bible study attendance has been down over the past few weeks. We are praying that God would 
work in the lives of those attending and bring others to the studies.  
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"He is able to save them to the uttermost " Hebrews 7:25

“Nine-tenths of the difficulties are overcome 
when our hearts are ready to do the Lord's will, 

whatever it may be.” 
 

 - George Müller, Answers to Prayer - 


